
 

 

   

Aug. 29-9/1..GE/GLEA Campout..Jesse T. Jones Campground 

Sept. 6éé..McNary Area Meeting..9:00 am registration 

Sept. 7éé..Institution of Sheridan Youth Group No. 2..2:00 pm 

Sept. 20ééAll Degree Day..Hahn Farm 

Sept. 21ééEncampment All Degree Day..Hahn Farm 

Sept. 27ééTimber Area Meeting..9:00 am registration 

Oct. 11éé.Wimawhala Encampment 140th Anniversary..2:00 pm 

     Once again it is time for the United Nations Educa-

tional Pilgrimage for Youth Program.  The 2014 year is 

100% finished and the 2015 year is set to start right now.  

The State UNEP Committee is meeting September 7th to 

finalize the fees that the local lodges and UNEP areas 

will need to pay per delegate and the actual deadlines.  I 

have been in contact via email with the UNEP representa-

tives in the local areas.  If your lodge has not been con-

tacted by me and wants to participate this year, please 

call or email me right after September 7th.    Typically 

delegates need to be selected by the end of November 

and one half of the fees paid then, but please check with 

me.  Our deadlines are set by SGL and we do not know 

them yet. 

     This picture shows Amber Harvey and Shawn Lee 

(both from Clackamas High School!) who placed first 

and second in the speech contest in New York. 

 

Trey Anderson 

State UNEP Director 

503-949-9144   

sandtrey@yahoo.com 

Learning is a treasure 

that will follow its 

owner everywhere. 
~  Chinese Proverb 
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Brothers and Sisters,  

I hope you all have had a wonderful 

summer. I know I did as I have en-

joyed the Lodge visits that I and the 

Grand Marshall have attended. 

     As I speak I am preparing to 

leave for Sovereign Grand Lodge in 

beautiful Victoria, British Columbia. 

I will give a report when I get back and let you all know 

what transpired. 

     Please remember to keep those who are either sick or 

in distress in our thoughts and prayers and assist them if 

possible as that is our duty as Odd Fellows. 

     If any of the Lodges have not received an official 

visitation request letter from me please let me know be-

cause it appears as though a couple of them have been 

lost in the mail. I will try to keep my original schedule as 

close as possible. 

      I would like to thank the lodges for all their dona-

tions for my projects which this year of course is all of 

Oregon's I.0.0.F. youth groups. Please remember if you 

are presenting me with a check for my project to make 

the check out to the Grand Lodge of Oregon and I will 

turn it into the Grand Secretary or you are welcome to 

mail it to her and just list on the memo for Grand Mas-

terôs projects. 

     A couple of Lodges have asked me for help with their 

by-laws. We have a two sheet short form that can be 

used so if you need to update yours please let us know 

and we will get the forms to you. If you need help with 

them please let me know and I will assist you. 

     The visitations are going great as we have visited 

Central Point Lodge and had a wonderful dinner first at 

Sharis and afterwards we attended a great opening and 

closing of Lodge. From there we visited Springfield 

Lodge where we first met at Home Town Buffet for din-

ner and then afterwards a well-organized meeting.  I 

must say the Noble Grand Brenda did an excellent job of 

opening and closing along with a well-organized ballot-

ing for a new member after which we had ice cream with 

toppings. From there we visited Villa Lodge and had a 

great pizza dinner with a social meeting afterwards.  

From there  visited West Point Lodge in Coburg and had 

a great burger with all the trimmings and salads too and 

then  a social meeting. The one thing I can say about 

this lodge is the rental manager has a firm grip on 

Lodge rentals and they should all be proud of the job 

she is doing. Then we visited Gold Hill Lodge and this 

was during a lightning storm which made for a rather 

interesting evening.  We had dinner at Miguel's and 

then afterwards a lodge meeting with cake and ice 

cream.  From there we visited Samaritan Lodge and had 

a wonderful dinner along with a well-organized meet-

ing. Noble Grand Christine was also very proficient in 

the opening and closing.  Next we visited  Barnum 

Lodge where we had a wonderful old-fashioned dinner 

with lots of good fellowship and another well-

organized meeting. Then we visited Ocean Lodge in 

Lincoln City and I got to hear a UN Delegate speak 

about his trip. You could see this was a life changing 

event for him as I am sure for the rest of the delegates. 

Last but not least we visited Peninsula Lodge in Port-

land. The community work they do is awesome and 

they are always planning for new events.  Noble Grand 

David Scheer presented me with a special gift, an iron-

wood Eagle. Thank You Peninsula Lodge for this gift. 

The Eagle is my Emblem. Afterwards we had many 

desserts and salads. All were very filling. 

     I am very happy to report to you on September 7th 

at 2:00 PM we will be instituting a new youth group in 

Sheridan. Please come and help us by showing up 

in numbers to show our support for this new youth 

group. As I have said "They can and will become our 

future". 

     Please keep our Armed Forces in your thoughts and 

prayers. Remember we would not enjoy the freedoms 

we have without all of these brave Men and Women. 

     All of the Lodges were very proficient in their open-

ing and closings and for this I would like to say thank 

you. You have all done well and please pass this on to 

the newer members as you are their example and as 

they are taught correctly they will continue our great 

tradition. 

     Thank you Brothers and Sisters and I hope to see 

you all soon. 

  

Ronald Kunze, 

Grand Master 

(Itinerary on page ten) 

Donõt let anyone ever dull your sparkle. 
~ Unknown 
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     As I write this I am getting 

ready to attend Sovereign Grand 

Lodge sessions in Victoria, BC, 

Canada as your representative.  

And when you read this I will have 

returned, hopefully with good 

things to report to you. 

     I had the honor of attending the 

UN send-off dinner at the Holgate 

Center. The dinner was great. Eric and his staff did an 

awesome job.  I think this was the biggest turn out we 

have ever had.  Big thanks to Trey and Brett for a great 

send-off program.   

     I very much enjoyed all the pictures of our UN dele-

gates that were in the last OPOF.  I think that they had 

such a great time and a wonderful learning experience.  

We need to give a great big thank you to Trey Anderson 

for doing this work.  It is a big responsibly to make this 

happen every year. THANKS Trey! 

     A big THANK YOU to all the appointed committee 

members that attended the All Committee Planning 

Session on July 26th.  We had a great lunch and I think 

we accomplished quite a bit of business.  For those that 

missed it, we are going to have this again on Nov 1st at 

1PM, so please add this to your calendars.  I would like 

to see all committee members present for this. It will be 

a great get-together.   Like I said at the meeting, the 

committee members are the heart of our Order and your 

participation is essential for us to have a great year.  

Committee members keep a lookout for the letters in 

your mailbox which will be coming in late September. 

     Well, summer is almost over and it wonôt be long 

before we were wishing for warmer weather. But right 

now it is too hot. I am looking forward to the coming 

year as I visit each Rebekah Lodge.  I am sure that you 

as a Rebekah will join with me and inspire one another 

to help our Rebekahs by signing new members and con-

tinuing to make more people in our communities aware 

of what working together as brothers and sisters can 

accomplish.   I am looking forward to meeting each of 

you and learning how you and your Lodge are working 

in your communities.  

     And it looks like we are going to have another 

Youth Group in OregonéYeah!  And I hope everyone 

will attend the Institution of Sheridan United Youth 

Group in Sheridan on Sunday, September 7th at 2pm.  

I hope to see all of you there! 

     Just another reminder about the blue tops, if you 

would like one, or more, please let me know.  The cost 

of each top is $35.00 for those on hand.  I need to have 

them sold or returned by January 1st.  The price will 

go up on any that I re-order. 

     My visitations are starting. If any Lodge or Area 

has not received a Visitation request letter from me 

concerning Visitations, please let me know, ASAP! 

     Just remember, We are all stars and we deserve to 

twinkle. 

 

In Friendship, Love and Truth 

Shirley, President  

503-522-9407           Happygolucky41@hotmail.com 

Sept. 6ééMcNary Area Meeting..Holly No. 139 host 

       9am registration 

Sept. 7ééInstitution of Sheridan Youth Group No. 2 

       2 pm 

Sept. 8ééSeafoam No. 250..Lincoln City..confirmed 

Sept. 10é..Purity No. 130..Halsey..lunch 12 pm..        

       meeting to follow..confirmed 

Sept. 11é..Salem No. 1..dinner 6 pm..confirmed 

Sept. 16é..Sylvia No. 43..Burns..dinner 5pm.. The  

       Apple Peddler..confirmed 

Sept. 17é..Jewel No. 96..Summerville..dinner 6pm...conf 

Sept. 18é..Carnation No. 157..Wallowa..lunch..meeting 

        to follow..confirmed 

Sept. 22é...Sandy No. 193..dinner 6pm..Double Dragon 

        Chinese Restaurant..confirmed 

Sept. 23é...Hillsboro No. 54..dinner 6:30 pm..confirmed 

Sept. 27é...Timber Area Meeting..Umpqua No. 173 host 

        9am registration..confirmed 

Oct. 6éé..Hillsboro Youth Group No. 1..7pm 

Oct. 7éé..Hazel No. 156..Odell..lunch 12:30 pm..conf 

Oct. 9éé..Three Rivers No. 240..Reedsport..7pm..conf 

Oct. 11ééWimawhala Encampment 140th Anniversary 

        2 pm 

Oct. 13ééProsperity No. 104..Klamath Falls..7pm 

       confirmed 

mailto:Happygolucky41@hotmail.com


OREGON PACIFIC ODD FELLOW  SEPTEMBER 2014 

4 

Greetings Patriarchs, 

     Since the last time I wrote my 

letter until now has been very 

busy.  We attended the All Degree 

Day at Jesse T. Jones Park and 

enjoyed lunch and taking part in 

the degrees. 

     We now have 19 new members. ñJust Askò. 

     The next day we were at Grand Matriarch, Teresa 

Dyerôs reception and had a very enjoyable time. 

     The next two weekends were spent at Brook Steam 

Up at Willow Creek Rail Road.  I did take time off on 

August 2nd to attend the reception for Department Com-

mander Patricia Fries. 

     The next weekend we were in Iowa to celebrate my 

cousinôs 50th wedding anniversary on Saturday night.  

The next day we went to Albert City to their Steam Up.  

I had a very good time because I could just watch and 

not have to run an engine or work ñHiò. 

     I want to remind everyone about the Hahn Farm De-

gree Day on the 20th & 21st of September.  This is the 

time for lodges to get your candidates all of their de-

grees.  On Sunday there will be the Encampment De-

grees. 

     It is still ñTime To Askò someone to join our Order, 

so that all of the units can grow and increase member-

ship.  Thank you all for doing so. 

 

In Faith, Hope and Charity, 

Allan Jackson, Grand Patriarch 

Greetings Matriarchs, 

     Take time to appreciate your 

life, look around you and be 

grateful for what you have bor-

rowed. ~ from Pamela Rose at 

lighted ones.  Her words speak 

for me in ways my thoughts can-

not.  I hope everyone has had an excellent summer and 

are ready to get back into meetings.   

     Labor Day at the Jesse T. Jones Campground is com-

ing up, I hope to see everyone there. 

 

In FLT and FHC 

Teresa, Grand Matriarch 

  

 

You are cordially invited to a 

Celebration of our 140th 

                  Birthday                 On 

                              October 11th, 2014 

                                        2:00 P.M. to 4:00 P.M. 

                                       at the 

                 Wimawhala Encampment 
            1233 Charnelton, Eugene, OR 
                                   Regrets Only: Vangy (541) 517-5195 

 

                  Sheridan Odd Fellow Lodge No. 87  
Extends an Invitation to you to attend  

Institution of the  
ñSheridan United Youth No. 2ò 
At the Sheridan OF Lodge Hall  

Monroe Street ï Sheridan  
September 7 th, 2014 

                        2:00 P.M. 

     It has been a busy summer recess for us at Lorane.  

The lodge will resume Monday, September first.  All 

members should remember to bring their own snack. 

     We are in the process of getting a new foundation for 

our lodge hall as it is much needed as well as funds to 

help complete the job.  We are taking donations from 

members and the community to hopefully reach our goal. 

 

Alice Pellham 

Samaritan Lodge No. 2 will not hold 

their 5th Wednesday barbecue on 

October 31st (Halloween) or  on 

December 31st (New Yearõs Eve). 
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     Summer vacations are over, 

school is back in session, and time 

for everyone to get back in the 

habit of attending your lodge.  Be-

fore we know what has happened 

we will be holding our lodge elec-

tions.  Be thinking and observing 

your lodge members to see which ones you feel will 

make good officers. 

     Sovereign Grand Lodge is now over and your Rep-

resentatives will be letting you know, as well as myself, 

what has passed that will affect our lodges and our 

membership. 

     Proceedings are finished and in the mail.  If they are 

not in the mail then I will be delivering them to save 

postage.  Please read them so your lodge will be current 

on the things that happened at our Grand Lodge Ses-

sions. 

     I hope everyone had a very enjoyable summer and I 

hope you look forward to your lodge meetings again. 

     I have discontinued the cell phone for the Grand 

Lodge.  I will be using my personal one.  That number 

is 503-435-8396. 

 

Fraternally submitted, 

Patty Fries, PGM, Grand Secretary 

Hi Everyone, 

     I am writing this in Victoria, B. C. 

since I forgot to write it before I left 

home. Well, most lodges are starting 

back up after summer so remember 

that the Rebekah Assembly Office is 

at 27997 C. G. Lorane Rd., Cottage 

Grove Oregon, 97424. Please do not send mail to the 

Holgate office. I am back to work now, but please feel 

free to call me at any time. You may have to leave a 

message. I will return your calls either at my lunch time 

or when I get home from work. 

     The Educational Seminar Committee is sending out 

letters to all of the lodges. Please read these letters in 

open lodge and be sure to contact them if your lodge 

would like a visit from them, is considering a consolida-

tion or surrendering of charter. There are proper steps 

that need to be followed when surrendering a charter or 

when consolidating with another lodge. Also, please 

contact me for all of the proper forms you need. 

     Thank you to Vickie Beaver for getting the proceed-

ings ready for distribution. We hope to have the proceed-

ings delivered or mailed to all of the lodges by the end of 

September. 

 

In Friendship, Love and Truth 

Mary Houleô, Rebekah Assembly Secretary 

                 AUTUMN  makes me want to  

                 Wear Tweed, Drink Tea  

                  and Learn Something  ~ Unknown 

Grand Lodge Secretaryééééééééé..(503) 236-9300 

 Cellééééééééééééé..(503) 435-8396 

 E-mail éééé.é..orgrandsecretary@comcast.net 

 Fax (only)éééééééééé... (503) 236-2629 

 Websiteééééééé.http://www.oregonioof.org 

Grand Masteréééééé.Ron@CascadeGutterservice.com 

              Phoneéééééééééééé...(503) 319-5159 

Rebekah Assembly Secretaryéééé.Office (503) 477-4198 

 Home éééééééééééé..(541) 942-9341 

 E-mailééééééééé.lemahoule@yahoo.com 

Oregon Pacific Odd Fellowééé...mkwalter23@comcast.net 

Jesse Jones Campgroundéééééééé...(541) 997-7546 

               E-mailééééééé..oddfellowspark-j@live.com 

Rocky Point Resortééééééééééé(541) 356-2287 

 E-mailéééééé.rockypointresort@hotmail.com 

     Albany Lodge No. 4 has had their hall floor refin-

ished and it is beautiful.  However, the refinisher told us 

that shoes with spike heels should not be allowed, as 

they poke holes in the floor.  We give thanks to the 

lodge members who cleared all of the chairs and other 

things off of the floor for the refinisher to be able to 

work and then set up again. 

     We invite all interested members to come see what a 

difference  that has made. 
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     Nine Eta Theta Rho Girls got up early Friday morn-

ing and headed out from the Lorane Rebekah Lodge hall 

for Assembly in Yakima, Washington.  On our way we 

stopped at Bonneville Fish Hatchery in the gorge where 

we ate our sack 

lunches and 

walked our en-

ergy off.  We 

then finished 

our trip to 

Washington and 

got checked in 

at the Hotel.  After we checked in, we headed over to 

the Elks Park and enjoyed a sub sandwich dinner with 

the other four Theta Rho Clubs, where we reunited with 

old friends and met some new ones.  After dinner we 

headed back to the hotel for a pool party. 

     Saturday morning started 

off great with Theta Rho As-

sembly President, Etaôs own, 

Shari Russell presiding.  

Shari did an excellent job 

throughout the day guiding us 

through our business and en-

couraging us with fun parts 

thrown in.  During sessions 

Theta Rho Club Spunky Bluebirds did a wonderful job 

during the memorial service of honoring Shayla Ream 

our member we lost this year.  Past President of the In-

ternational Association of Rebekah Assemblies Gail 

Weatherhead did an excellent job as our International 

Representative. 

     The banquet Saturday eve-

ning held extra fun as we were 

all in our western costumes.  At 

the banquet Etaôs own Stepha-

nie Wigle was awarded the 

Judy Jones Rochon Girl of the 

Year Award and the Individual 

Community Service Hours 

Award.  Bethany Struthers won 

the award for the memory competition for ages 12 and 

up.  Vice President Olivia Thrillkill did an excellent job 

of running the western themed fun night.  Bethany 

Struthers was awarded first place for best dance for her 

tap routine. 

     We wrapped up Sessions on Sunday with installation 

of officers.  Shari Russell was installed as Past President 

and Stephanie Wigle was installed as Treasurer. 

     Our trip home was a treat as we stopped at Cousins 

restaurant and enjoyed lunch.  We had the pleasure of 

Vickie Beaver travelling       Continued on page seven... 


